
 

 

 

Service in the Big Easy 
 
During March 2-8, 2013, while most of 
their colleagues over at Quincy Universi-
ty were departing to all points for a relax-
ing, lazy spring break, 51 stu-
dents, faculty and friars so-
journed to the bayous of New 
Orleans for our spring Mission 
Trip.  They participated in recov-
ery efforts in six different areas 
of the city, touching the hearts of 
many with their helping hands. 
The missionaries’ works of chari-
ty included serving 3, 4 and 5 
year old toddlers at Incarnate 
Word Head Start; planting gar-
dens for juvenile dropouts at 
Cafe Hope Life-skills Restaurant; 
refurbishing a food shelter build-
ing and courtyard at St. Mary of the Angels 
Church in the lower Ninth Ward; distrib-
uting energy efficient light bulbs to renovat-
ed homes for Green Light New Orleans; 
organizing storage rooms and providing 
office assistance for the NO AIDS Task 
Force; painting damaged chairs at Ro-
saryville Retreat Center; and picked up 
debris, scrubbed floors, cleaned windows 
and blinds, and landscaping for the Sisters 
of the Holy Family institutions, primarily at 
their motherhouse with over 60 nuns, 
where the average age was 80 years old.     
The Trip began with a gospel liturgy at Our 
Lady Star of the Sea Church, followed by a 
taste of New Orleans po’boy sandwiches, a 
tour of New Orleans ruins in the Ninth Ward 
to the grand mansions of the garden district.  
Students marveled 
about the close-
ness of devasta-
tion to the areas of 
the wealthy.  The 
trip ended with a 
feast at Loretta’s 
Praline Shop, 
where Mrs. Loretta  
served delicious 
New Orleans cui-

sine and told her ministry during 
the Katrina aftermath. 
 “No matter where you are, there is always 
some organization or some group of people 
who need you to act on their behalf,” said 
Greg Carter, a QU student.  Listening to the 
stories of those in the aftermath of Hurricane 

Katrina, the students were affected by 
lives of the young and the elders.  Chari-
table service and volunteering goes a 
long way as you walk along the path with 
them.  The friendliness of New Orleans 
folk, especially the Sisters of the Holy 
Family, made for a rewarding experience 
of what charity does, blesses the hearts 
of all.   
Quincy University sponsored this Mission 
Trip as a service learning project, where 

students attended an orientation session 
about key Franciscan and gospel values 
as the basis for service.  It also stressed 
the call to be a community of missionar-
ies to those we serve.  Students reflect-
ed on being like Christ and growing as a 
community together as they performed 
works of mercy.  Students saw first-hand 
the courage and conviction necessary to 

be successful servant leaders in a new age; 
proclaiming the Gospel to the marginalized 
and abandoned of the Big Easy. 
The trip would not have been possible with-
out the generosity of others.  Campus Minis-
try received assistance from many to supple-
ment the fees paid by each student.  Without 
benefactors, a Mission Trip would never be a 
reality for students who have little to no family 
support.  There is always room for benefac-
tors and friends to keep service a priority in 
the lives of our Quincy University family. 
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arish Missions are an annual 
experience here at St. Francis 

Solanus in Quincy, and this year 
the experience was excellent. Justin 
Belitz, O.F.M., came during the Fifth 

Week of Lent, and gave us a wonderful 
Mission on meditative prayer. Having 
been here previously, many of our faithful 
parishioners had remembered him, and 
were excited to hear that he was return-
ing. As best we can figure that was at 
least 14 years ago. 
Using PowerPoint during his presenta-
tions, Justin showed the basics of medita-
tion, and showed how modern science 

and psychology contribute to support the effectiveness of meditation. We 
had sizeable numbers of people attending the sessions, and many went 
home with copies of Justin’s books and CD’s. 
One man told me that he came the first evening with his grandsons who 
are in their teen years. After the first evening the boys asked him, “Are we 
going back again?” He said, “Yes,” and they were delighted. They came 
together every one of the five evenings, and found it very engaging. They 
really liked the guided meditation that we did together during each 
presentation. 
I have also received notes, email messages and conversations since the 
Mission, all telling me that they thought it was terrific, all thanking me for 
having Fr. Justin come to offer this great help to meditative prayer. In 
addition to the evening presentations Justin gave a morning session each 
weekday and visited with the children in 
our school. In all it was a very full week. 
It’s a blessing that Justin has such good 
energy. And of course we all enjoyed hav-
ing fraternal time together. 
Any of our parishes and schools would do 
well to have Justin come to give a mission 
or a workshop on meditative prayer. I have 
to admit that I had expected our young 
people who are so used to constant stimu-
lation to be turned off by this stuff. But I 
learned that I was misjudging them. Kudos 
to Justin Belitz. 
Submitted by: Donald Blaeser, OFM 

 

 April 1, 1904   Province celebrates 25th anniversary - 

membership grown to include 480 friars and 40  

      friaries. 

 April 3,1910   Archbishop of Portland Oregon asks fri-

ars to take charge of Parish in Tigard serving Native  

      American and Russo-German Catholics.  

This Week in SHP History 

Franciscans Making  News:  

 

† Fr. Noel William, OFM (age 97), a member of 
St. John the Baptist Province, died on March 23 
in Cincinnati, OH . 

 April 3 Justin Belitz   (78) 

 April 3 James Walton  (75) 

 April 3  Vaughn Fayle  (53) 

 April 4 Theodore Haag  (60) 

 April 7 Albert Haase   (58) 

Please Pray For: 
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